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DEPUTY DIRECTOR

March 19, 2012

The Honorable Jerry L. Chang, Chair
and Members of the Committee on Water,
Land & Ocean Resources

House of Representatives

State Capitol

Honelulu, Hawait 26813

Dear Chair Chang and Committee Members:

Subject: Senate Bill No. 2742, SD1
Relating to the Hawaii Community Development Authority

The Department of Planning and Permiiting supports Senate Bill No. 2742, SD1, which
adjusts the membership of the Hawaii Community Development Authority (HCDA). We
particularly support the change that would add the director of the City and County of Honoluluy,
Department of Planning and Permitting as an ex-officio, voting member, who would be allowed

. to designate a representative.

As one of the ex-officio HCDA members for Kalaeloa only, there have been occasions
when | could not attend meetings. It would have been worthwhile to HCDA and the public to
hear the benefit of the City's perspectives at these meetings via a designated representative.
Moreover, the City's perspectives can be helpful, particularly on matters of mutual interest, such
as infrastructure and transit-oriented development.

Please pass Senate Bill No. 2742, SD1. Thank you for this opportunity to testify.

Very tryly your

¥ 2 3
-

David K. Tanoue, Director
Department of Planning and Permitting
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